
Newsletter
Dearest imec employees,

As BBTK–team we would like to keep you informed about ongoing issues or events via our 
website BBTK-Imec - http://bbtk-imec.org/, and our newsletter. For further questions or remarks,
we are always available by mail or you can contact us personally. Also for questions about a 
subject we didn’t cover in our newsletter, you may contact us. 
By sending a brief mail to bbtk.imec@gmail.com you can make sure you automatically receive 
this newsletter.

Thank you for those who have shown solidarity on the national strike day of 13 February and 
have stood up for their rights. Without this strike day the wage norm would have remained 0.8%. 
Now it has been increased to 1.1% in consultation with the Group of 10 (employers and 
employees). 

You may have noticed that the three union factions (BBTK - LBC-NVK and ACLVB) did not go 
to the Works Council or the Prevention and Protection Committee of February.
The reason for this are various unjust situations with which we can not reconcile ourselves.
For example, we note that there have been many layoffs within Imec lately, (including 4 
employee representatives during the last 2 years), agreements made are not adhered to by the 
management, legal guidelines are not followed, the fact that they wanted to discuss our index of 
2019 again, which is NOT DISCUSSIBLE for us, not listening to the opinion of colleagues 
(smart workplace), etc.

We wish for a social consultation where there is respect for each other and for the applicable 
regulations. 
We first demand that a number of pain points be solved before we go back to the table!

The BBTK team is there for you, do not hesitate to consult us! We treat all your questions with 
the necessary discretion.

Yours sincerely,
BBTK team Imec
Bbtk.imec@gmail.com 
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